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Parents, please, please, please 
could you ensure that you DO NOT 
let any other parents in the main 

doors. This is part of our 
Safeguarding Procedure and we 

would be grateful if you could follow 
it. You have signed a parental 

agreement which states this. Thank 
you. 
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Keeping in touch 
There are lots of ways for 
us to keep in touch.  
Website: 
See below  
Facebook: 
Search for Fusion 
Childcare Services 
By phone:  
Abigail: 07796000413 
Tracy: 07879811927 
E-mail 
admin@fusionchildcareserv
ices.co.uk 
In person!  
We will always make time 
to speak to you at club!  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Don’t forget now that the clocks have 

gone back the nights are getting 
darker. We will still be going outside 
but using torches as well as hi-vis 
jackets. Please support us and your 

child/ren in this. 
LOST PROPERTY 

Please ensure all clothing is named- water 
bottles, jumpers, musical instruments, P.E 

bags and hats, scarfs, gloves will be making 
an appearance soon and we want items to 

be returned to their owner. We take no 
responsibility for lost property. Children need 

to learn to take responsibilities for 
themselves. 

 

Please ensure you let us know if 
your child is attending any 

extra-curricular clubs or is not 
at school. 

It is crucial you inform us if 
your child is NOT attending 

Fusion. 
 

Make Believe – We had the fantastic Lauren and 
Sally come to Fusion  for a spooky Halloween 

taster session. Everyone involved loved it! Please 
contact st.albans@makebelievegroup.co.uk to 

find out more information and to book a free trial 
session. 

 

Please can we remind you that 
if the side gate is open at 

After School collection  please 
still come to Fusion entrance  
via the staff car park, to be 
buzzed in by a member of 

staff, as this is part of our 
Safeguarding Procedure 

 

 Invoicing 
Please ensure that each payment 
has your family reference number 
on ie “Wilkins 007” (particularly if 
you are using Childcare Vouchers). 

A gentle reminder that invoices 
are on the 5th of the month, in 

advance, ie November 2018 invoice 
is due 5th Nov 2018. Please ensure 
payment is made on the 5th of the 

month.   

We hope everyone has had a lovely 
Half term and are all ready for the 

next half term.  
 (Only 35 school days until 

CHRISTMAS!!!) 
 

Thank you so so much to the 
Russom family for all their 

amazing donations to 
Fusion – it is very much 

appreciated! 

Gemma Leaving 
As	you	know,	Gemma	left	Fusion	on	08/11/18.	

Gemma	has	decided	that	after	5	years	of	being	a	playworker,	she	would	
like	to	become	a	full	time	nanny.	We	will	all	miss	her	very	much	but	accept	

her	decision	and	wish	her	all	the	best	in	her	new	future	adventure.	
As	I	am	sure	you	know,	Gemma	has	been	a	very	big	part	of	Fusion	and	is	very	
popular	amongst	staff,	children	and	families	and	will	be	sadly	missed	by	all.	She	

started	at	Fusion	back	in	2013	and	has	completed	her	Level	2	and	Level	3	
Playwork	Apprenticeship	with	us.	Gemma	has	done	a	great	job	at	being	many	

children’s	Key	Worker	and	has	provided	lots	of	energy	and	enthusiasm	at	Fusion.	

SAFEGUARDING INFO… 
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WHAT WE HAVE BEEN UP TO FOR HALLOWEEN 2018 
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TOPICS THIS HALF TERM 
 

Along with celebrating a range of Festivals, Patron Saint Days and Special Days, ie Roald Dahl Day, National 
Smile Day, Balloon Day we will be focusing on the following: 

 
W/C 05/11/18 – Bonfire Night/Diwali/Remembrance Day 

W/C 12/11/18 - Letter D 
W/C 19/11/18 – Letter E 
W/C – 26/11/18 – Letter F 
DECEMBER – Christmas!! 

We have lots of exciting visitors and activities planned at  
Fusion so have a look on our Facebook to see what we get up to.  

 
If you have any ideas/suggestions/props/people you know who could come in that link to any topics, then please 

let us know.  

SUGGESTION BOX 
 

Check out Fusion’s new suggestion box. We have one in the Infants and one 
in the Juniors. Both parent and children can use the boxes. The more 

suggestions/ideas the better!! 
 

 

This Halloween we have been very busy 
at Fusion. 

 
To make a spooky sensory bowl you will 
need 1 Pumpkin, 1 pot of jelly, spooky 

items. Mix them all in the pumpkin 
 

Ghost leaves – paint a big leaf white 
and draw googley eyes on to make a 

ghost. 
 

Pumpkin Rice Krispies – Mix together 
marshmallows, orange food colouring 
and rice krispies.  Make them into balls 
and put a brown smartie ontop. Voilla 

yummy Pumpkins!! 
 


